Greetings Ladies and Welcome to my last Newsletter as your Captain. I hope you all had a fabulous Christmas and may I wish you the Happiest of New Years.

What a year it's been, let me round up what we've been up to since the last newsletter.

Stanton's has reopened and we had the pleasure of being the first "golfers" to use the facilities. On Saturday 11<sup>th</sup> December, and after playing the annual Festive Putt and Take, we enjoyed a Christmas meal altogether in Stantons and gave out all the Par Bar bottles to the lucky recipients. Well done to everyone who won.





Jill Baggaley, the current Vice Captain announced that her Vice for 2022 would be Ailsa Lines so congratulations to her. I'm sure they'll make a great team.

Don't forget to sign up for this year's Par Bar for your chance to win bottles this Christmas! Places are now limited as this is a popular event at only £10 for the year. Contact Becky Foster to add your name to the list and pay your £10 to Trudi Galloway.

**Next competition was the Festive** Fun with the Seniors on 15th December. Teams of 2 Seniors and 1 lady played a Stableford best 2 from 3 on the Lakes all in Christmas attire, well hats and jumpers anyway. The winning team of Ken Claxon, Steve Atkins and Jen Hallet came in with 78 points with runners up, Senior Captain Chris Daynes, myself and Ray Sanders with 74 points. Nearest the Pin winners were Kim Davies and Judi **Downward whilst Jacqui Francis** took the prize for best dressed lady. A "special" prize was awarded to Kim Davies and Lis Isles who played minus a Senior man.









On the 18<sup>th</sup> December we played a fun comp individual Stableford called Elf Yourself! Players could "elf" themselves to double points on any hole where they saw an elf. Although I did not play myself (I was worn out walking the course to hide the elfs), I understand lots of fun was had by all. The winner was Izzy Lindsey with Trudi Galloway runner up.

The Presentation Evening was held in the Oak Suite of the hotel on Saturday 15th January where trophies were awarded to those winning the various competitions throughout the year. A full list of the winners can be found on the Ladies Section of our website. The theme was Casino Royale - James Bond, and, after an excellent dinner, guests could enjoy free gambling trying their hands at Blackjack and Roulette. Great fun. Of course. there was the usual disco for us ladies to dance the night away once we had lost all our money at the gambling tables! No photos have come through yet but I will keep your informed of these.

Please remember to keep checking on HDID and on the noticeboard for upcoming competitions and events. The sign-up sheet is on the noticeboard for the weekend away on 20<sup>th</sup>/21<sup>st</sup> March at Cave Castle. You will have all received an email with full details. Don't leave this too late as Jan tells me the deposit needs to be paid or she will loose the date. Contacts for this are Jan Machin and Jill Baggaley.

Our AGM will take place on Tuesday 25<sup>th</sup> January at 7.30pm. Please make every effort to attend. Your committee work hard throughout the year for you so please come and show your appreciation and welcome our New Lady Captain.

Thank you all again ladies for the support you have shown during my captaincy year. It's been a blast.

Looking forward to seeing you all at the AGM on the 25<sup>th</sup>.

With my very best wishes
Sue Raynor - Lady Captain
07790 522712

You can keep up to date with our Website, Facebook and WhatsApp group. Any queries, please contact me or any of the members of the committee.

www.beltonwoodsgolfclub.co.uk/ladies

www.facebook.com/Belton-Woods-Ladies-Section